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	Victoria University of Wellington Students’ Association
Te Roopu Tauira a te Kura Wananga o te Upoko o te Ika a Maui Inc.


Minutes of the 12th meeting of the 2009 VUWSA Executive
Held on:


18th March 2009

At the:


VUWSA Meeting Room





Ground Floor, Student Union Building






Kelburn Campus

In attendance:
Executive Members: Jasmine Freemantle, Freya Eng, Seamus Brady, Alexander Neilson, Nathan Cooper, Robert Latimer, Kassie Hartendorp, Mariya Kupriyenko, Sam Oldham, Marika Pratley, Tim Wang, Georgina Hart. 
Non-voting Observers: 
Nina Fowler (Salient)
Meeting chaired by:

Jasmine Freemantle 
Minutes taken by:


Georgina Hart
Meeting started at: 


6:01pm
 1. Apologies: Nana Wu
Motion: That the apologies be accepted

Moved: Jasmine Freemantle
Seconded: Alexander Neilson
Carried:  Unanimously 

2. Minutes of the previous Executive Meeting (11th March 2009)


Freya Eng made a note of the amendments to the minutes of the Executive meeting dated 11/03/09:

Action Point: Freya Eng to make amendments to the minutes of the Executive meeting dated 11/03/09.
Marika Pratley requested that note please be made that she emailed her apologies for lateness to the Executive meeting dates 11/03/09 to Julie McKiernan, but the Executive did not receive. 

Noted that Marika Pratley’s apologies were sent in, but were not received.

Mariya Kupriyenko arrives 6:07pm.

Jasmine Freemantle asked that Executive members contact Jasmine directly with meeting apologies to ensure that they are received.
Motion: That the minutes of the Executive meeting dated 11/03/09 be accepted.
Moved: Jasmine Freemantle

Seconded: Alexander Neilson
Carried: Passed with one abstention
Abstention: Robert Latimer

3. Notification of Items for Urgent General Business

a) Inaugural General Meeting (IGM) 18th March
4. Executive Work Reports

Tim Wang arrives 6:09pm
Jasmine Freemantle (VUWSA President) responded to a number of questions regarding her work report.

Jasmine described in a general sense her recent activities and the reasons for her high workload, such as liaising with new staff, and recruitment of new staff. Jasmine expects her high workload and hours to carry on for four to six weeks, and then expects her workload to be more manageable. 

Alexander Neilson requested an update regarding the ongoing issue of debt owed by Joel Cosgrove (2008 VUWSA President). 
Jasmine responded that Paul Chisnell (Gisbon Sheat) is liaising with Joel regarding the outstanding debt. Jasmine noted that Paul is having trouble contacting Joel and that Joel appears not to be responding to his calls.

Jasmine also noted a concern regarding the issue of VUWSA being left with not choice but to take Joel’s to court in the instance of his refusing to pay. Jasmine also noted that this is not an optimal option in any way.
Various other aspects of Jasmine’s work report were discussed, such as the Auckland University Students’ Association (AUSA) membership and the lack of a JSUB Chair-person at present.
Jasmine noted that the re-evaluation of the University library budget currently being undertaken by the library may impact on students later in the year, and become an issue for Executive members. Jasmine holds a copy of the library budget and details of coming changes in her office if anyone wishes to see these.

The work reports of Georgina Hart (Environment Officer) and Sam Oldham (Campaigns Officer) were commented upon – specifically regarding formatting and small typing errors.

Motion: That the Work Reports presented at the Executive meeting on the 18/03/09 be accepted.

Moved: Jasmine Freemantle


Seconded: Alexander Neilson


Carried: Unanimously

5. VUWSA Staff Report

Jasmine Freemantle said everything is going well with the staff, and that we are currently recruiting or have recruited a number of positions for 1st and 2nd trimesters.
Jasmine is having weekly meetings with Seann Paurini for transition assistance, and Jasmine is pleased with achieving enrolling Seann in a training course free of charge.
Jasmine has been working extensively with Brent Hayward (Clubs Development Officer) on the organisation of Uni Games 2009.  

Jasmine will be working on collective negotiations next week.
Jasmine reported that some VUWSA staff have been troubled by a multitude of requests (and instructions) to do things by Executive members, and that on top of their already heavy workloads these have been over the top or unreasonable.

Jasmine requested that all Executive members are to see her prior to asking VUWSA staff to complete tasks or help them with tasks. VUWSA staff are not to be completing tasks that VUWSA Executive members could be doing themselves. Jasmine wishes to assess each request as to whether it needs to be directed at a VUWSA staff member or not. 
6. General Business

a) Deferred Vice Presidents Quarterly Reports 
Jasmine informed the Executive that the Executive Vice Presidents have requested that the due date for their Quarterly Reports be deferred until 30th March 2009, due to their heavy workloads at present, and through the Orientation period. 
The reasons and fairness for this were discussed. Jasmine emphasised that no further deferral would be made, and that given the extra time good quality reports could be expected from the Vice Presidents.
Eventually this due date was agreed upon by the Executive. It was deemed that no motion was necessary to set this date.
b) Deferred 2008 Bonus Applications
William Wu’s re-submitted Bonus Application was discussed briefly.

Motion: That the Executive grant William Wu $50.00 gross in response to his Summer Bonus Application.

Moved: Freya Eng
Seconded: Alexander Neilson
Carried: Unanimously

c) VUWSA Representation on University Committees
Jasmine Freemantle spoke in favour of her being elected by Executive to sit on the two following University Committees due to her experience with these issues and her established and ongoing liaison with the people involved in these issues and committees. The Library and Information Services Committee, and the Information and Technology Advisory Group.
Motion: That Jasmine Freemantle (VUWSA President) should be the VUWSA Executive representative on the University’s Library and Information Services Committee and the University’s Information and Technology Advisory Group.  

Moved: Alexander Neilson
Seconded: Seamus Brady
Carried: Unanimously

Seamus Brady exited at 6:39pm

d) Roster system for minutes
Jasmine Freemantle reminded the Executive that a roster system for the taking of Executive meeting minutes has now been established, and that they should familiarise themselves with the date or dates for which they are responsible for taking minutes.

Amendments to the roster: The April 15th 2009 meeting has been cancelled and Alexander Neilson is now responsible for taking minutes for the Executive meeting due to held 22nd April 2009.

Seamus Brady returned at 6:40pm

e) International Students Council Budget Proposal
Deferred until next week because Nana Wu (International Students Officer) is not in attendance to speak to this proposal. 

Note: Alexander Neilson informed the Executive to remember that any proposed budget (e.g. for a rep group) is only proposed, and therefore it would be wise to ensure that money in a budget not yet approved by the Executive should not be spent.

f) Update on NZUSA NWRO Election
Jasmine Freemantle informed the Executive that the election for the NZUSA NWRO position was held last week and resulted in neither nominee being elected. The highest number of votes were in favour of no-confidence. 
Alexander Neilson exited 6.43pm
As a result a sub-committee has been formed within the NZUSA to investigate the NWRO position.

While there remains to be no NWRO appointed an administrative position will be offered within the NZUSA to take care of jobs such as the administration of the Thursdays In Black campaign. This is to be a temporary position until the NWRO role is resolved.
Jasmine noted that some support for the disestablishment of the NWRO is likely to exist within NZUSA, but Jasmine affirmed that no decision regarding the role would be made until the sub-committees investigation was completed.

Alexander Neilson returned 6.45pm
7. Urgent General Business

a) IGM Debriefing
Jasmine Freemantle expressed her joy at reaching quorum at this years VUWSA IGM, held today 18th March 2008. Jasmine also noted that the general vibe at the meeting was positive and jovial, and all motions were successfully passed.
The General Executive will now have specific roles, and in VUWSA elections will campaign to fill their chosen specific role rather that campaigning as a “General Executive”.
The Women’s Group is now officially a representative group, and the VUWSA Trust now has the official support of students and VUWSA to fund $12 million of the University Campus Hub Development Project over the next 18 years. 

Jasmine congratulated the Executive, and gave special thanks to Marika Pratley for her hard work to publicise the IGM in the last week.

Marika thanked the Executive for the hard work they put in to help with publicising the IGM. Marika also noted that some Executive members were less willing to help than others. The roster she set up to distribute posters and flyers was not followed by all members of the Executive. Marika requested that the Executive work together as a team to lighten the workload of all while achieving the Executive’s set goals.
Jasmine informed the Executive that over the coming weeks a long term roster for publicising the weekly SRC meetings held by the Executive will be created. This will give Executive members time to schedule around their VUWSA commitments, and also time to arrange changes to the roster if they are unable to make a postering or flyer distribution commitment. 

Seamus exited 6.57pm

Jasmine also noted that several clubs have already approached Jasmine to get involved in the SRC process and put forward SRC meeting topics and motions. Of importance currently is the ban by the University on Gaura Yoga to sell food in the quad. A service they provide which is very popular with students. Jasmine and Sam are approaching the University concerning this issue and it is likely that the ban will also come up in future SRC meetings.

b) The CanDo Constitution

Action Point: Robert Latimer is to liaise with Seamus Brady regarding the CanDo constitution.

c) Flu Shots

Seamus Brady informed the Executive that the flu shots have been confirmed for --,--,and – April 2009, and that volunteer helpers will be required on these days.

d) Examination Times Release

Freya Eng informed the Executive that she is meeting with Polly Higbee and Nick Chapman of LSSto discuss examination times release.

Jordan King, Sophia Blair, and Joe McCrory arrived 7.00pm

The Executive returned to the previously deferred 6. General Business g) NZUSA session.
g) NZUSA session with Jordan King and Sophia Blair

Motion: That the Executive grant Jordan King and Sophia Blair (Co-Presidents of NZUSA) speaking rights.


Moved: Jasmine Freemantle


Seconded: Alexander Neilson


Carried: Unanimously
The Executive and guests introduced themselves.
Jordan and Sophia explained to the Executive their recent tour of campuses around the country and their views of the current economic and political situation and how these might affect students and the issues students face.

Nina Fowler exited 7.21pm

Jordan and Sophia then asked the Executive to take part in a focus group exercise to brainstorm ideas and raise issues around the three core campaigns that the NZUSA is planning for 2009. 
The Executive broke into three groups and completed the exercise. The Executive then regrouped and each group provided their feedback and suggestions to the NZUSA Co-Presidents.

8. Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 25 March 6pm. 
Meeting closed 8:12pm
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